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Murray Scott, MLA

Re: Increase of Telephone Rates for Rural Nova Scotia

There is no justification to increase the rates.

The infrastructure of MTT/Aliant has been relatively static in rural areas of NS, (we do not have fiber-optic cable, or the most advanced switching gear.)

Our local (free) calling area can reach about 7000 people. We cannot even call Amherst, the largest town in the county (with the local YMCA, regional hospital and other key services), without incurring long distance. 

Halifax Regional Municipality has 300,000+ people – and the concentration of business, government, hospital, and university infrastructures as well.  All of the phones in Halifax make free local calls. I am certain the switching gear in Halifax, as well as the density of the lines is very expensive. 

Aliant states that rural areas are high cost. We do not believe this. There are many ways of representing costs, and I would be very surprised if real expenses, using Activity Based Costing , were more expensive in rural areas. For instance: Are centralized directory services distributed per use, per telephone, per household, per region, or just lumped into administrative overhead? It makes a big difference. Also are the administrative costs appropriately split between the long distance and local service?

Furthermore, expenses will vary up & down within a calling area so any system is going to represent some sort of average. It is our sincere belief that the average should be the same for all Nova Scotians.

In Halifax, the competition for customers is heating up. This prevents Aliant from raising prices in the city. However, the competitors are not interested in the local service for rural areas. We believe the main motivation behind the current proposal is to increase prices where there is little fear of competitive reprisal.

The excuse of needing an increase to cope with inflation is unacceptable. In the world in which we work, the budgets remain fixed year over year, despite union contract increases, and customer demands for a price cuts. (IMP had to cut prices by 14% to Boeing this year.) This is only possible through ongoing efforts to improve production methods, cut costs, improve quality, and maximize ROI. This is the path Aliant must take.
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We trust your are in agreement with our view.

Yours truly,

Bruce McCulloch, P.Eng., MBA


Terri McCulloch, B.A., CED

Manager, Plant Engineering and Maintenace
Community Development Consultant

IMP Aerospace Components Ltd.


Resource Management Associates
PS We have remained loyal MTT long distance customers (with two telephones), and we also subscribe to ns.sympatico.ca and MTT Mobility. We object to this propsal in the strongest possible way. Frankly it strikes us as a form of rural discrimination, and price gouging.

